
 

 

Transgender students position statement. 

We believe that everyone must be equally valued at our schools. We 
strive to eliminate prejudice and discrimination, and to develop 
environments where all can flourish and feel safe.  

Gosforth Group is committed to inclusion – we make every effort to 
develop cultures, policies and practices that allow people to thrive. We 
aim to engender a sense of community and belonging, and to offer fresh 
opportunities to learners who may have experienced previous difficulties. 
This does not mean that we will treat everyone the same way, but that 
we will respond to people as individuals; in ways that respect their varied 
life experiences and needs.  

While we await guidance from the Department for Education our actions 
are informed by the November 2022: 

Guidance for maintained schools and academies in England on provision for 
transgender pupils  

formulated by ASCL, CCT, CST, ISBL, NAHT and NGA.   

Please follow link to visit complete document: 

https://safeschoolsallianceuk.net/wp-
content/uploads/2022/11/Guidance-for-maintained-schools-and-
academies-in-England-on-provision-for-transgender-pupils.pdf 
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